Town of Wareham

Wareham Community and Economic Development Authority

Public Hearing

FY2011 Mini –Entitlement Plan Grant Application

November 15, 2010

Introduction, Peter Sanborn

Introductions of CEDA Board Members Jo Jefferies, Dave Smith, Town Administrator, Mark Andrews

Meeting is called to provide publicly the status on the Community Development Block Grant Mini-entitlement Application and to provide the public a status report on existing grants.  

HUD Programs overview.  There are two types of classifications from the state competitive grants and non-competitive.  Town of Wareham is classified as a non-competitive.  

Please see the handout our budgeted numbers although are not finalized they are a fair estimate.  We are looking from you comments pro and con on the grant application.

Oak Grove discussion on the definition of their own eligibility for their Oak Grove Cultural Center.  What are their (Oak Groves) options, what funding are they available for?  What are DHCD’S expectations on projects $100,000.00 and greater?  The three issues that Oak Grove needs to get in order are the project has to meet national objective, the organization has to have bid ready docs, and all additional funding has to be in place.                

The options oak grove has are the following, Partial funding by CDBG funds. Center needs balance of funding committed.  The scale of project to fit the grant guidelines.  

Peter bestowed good will on the Oak Grove Cultural Center and told them he would be available to help them going forward.  

Question – Can we apply for other grants?  We increased capacity.  The program delivery and administration is lower in the FY11 grant application than in FY10 grant application?  Why?

We have a time overlap in the grant application

We increased capacity in the office?

The capacity in the office is adequate for this amount of grants if you add more we will have to look at the capacity.  

We have moved the departments closer together physically in the Town Hall.  We want it easier for the public.  The location to make sense to the public.

Target area discussion.  The state has deemed the target area of the Town of Wareham too large.  (Peter explains the existing target area and then discusses the proposed changes of the target area).  Peter also explains the proposed changes need to be submitted to the state.  

Explanation of the housing stock new and old in the Town of Wareham.  

Meeting adjourned

